Transition Black Isle

Admin meeting 1st May 2018

Data Protection

We need to make some decisions in order to make ourselves compliant with current data protection regulations and the GDPR to be introduced later in May.

Policy
I have drafted a proposed policy on personal data, to be considered by the directors.

Membership
I propose that we write to members asking them to confirm the data we hold, and the purposes for which we hold it. A draft letter follows; the personal information we hold will be added to the letters by mail merge, and the letter sent to members via Mailchimp. We may need minor changes to reflect information about donations which we hold in order to prepare gift aid claims – to be confirmed between me, Julie and Julian. In other respects, directors are asked to approve the letter. Note that if, as suggested, we agree not to release personal data to anyone except directors and the membership secretary, we will no longer be able to share the membership list amongst members.

Martin Sherring

27th April 2018

Transition Black Isle

Draft Data Protection Policy
Transition Black Isle holds personal data about its members, those who have subscribed for its newsletter, and those who have requested access to its on-line forum. In addition, from time to time directors and members may hold personal data about contractors, participants in events and other contacts.

Data officer
Unless another individual is nominated, the company secretary will be responsible for issues relating to data protection and security. For the purpose of this policy, this person is referred to as the Data Officer.

Record keeping

The Data Officer will maintain a record of personal data held by TBI, including the source of the data, the legal basis on which they are held, and the purpose for which it is held.

The rights of data subjects
TBI recognises the rights of data subjects to:

·  be provided with details of the data we hold about them; where such requests are received they should be passed to the Data Officer who will be responsible for ensuring that all relevant data is compiled and provided to the subject as quickly as possible;  and

· have that data removed if they wish. Requests for data removal will be handled by the Data Officer, who will ensure that the subject understands that the removal of their personal data will make TBI unable to correspond with them, and that as a result they will cease to be a member and receive the newsletter.

TBI’s obligations
TBI recognises its obligation to:

· ensure that personal data held is accurate and up-to-date;

· ensure that data which is no longer required is deleted;

· respect data subjects’ right to privacy, and maintain appropriate levels of data security in the light of that;

· inform data subjects of the personal data it holds, and the purpose for which it is held.

Dealing with breaches
In the event that TBI becomes aware of a breach of data security, it will take appropriate action. Where the breach is restricted to the names and/ or contact details of data subjects, the appropriate action will normally be to inform the subject(s) of the breach. Where other personal data are involved, the directors will determine the appropriate action.

Draft letter to members

Dear (First name)

Personal data
No doubt you will have been contacted by various organisations recently, asking you to confirm your interest in them. This reflects imminent changes in data protection legislation. At Transition Black Isle, we’re also taken this opportunity to clarify the things we use your personal information for and to ask you to check it.

We use your name and contact details to communicate with you about matters relevant to you as a member of Transition Black Isle, including sending you our monthly newsletter. Where you have provided us with a Gift Aid declaration, we use this information to recover gift aid from HMRC. In addition, where you have expressed an interest in particular aspects of our work, we may contact you about events or activities which are relevant to that. This information can be accessed by TBI directors and our membership secretary. Your name and email address are also shared with Mailchimp, which we use for the newsletter and some other communications (including this letter!).

In the past we have shared members’ contact details (except those who have asked us not to) with the whole membership in order to give members the opportunity to communicate with each other. In view of the additional administrative burden that would be required under the new data protection legislation, we don’t intend to do this any more, so in future your data will not be shared with anyone else.

The information we hold about you is set out in an appendix to this letter. Please take a few minutes to check it, and send me any corrections. My contact details are at the bottom of this letter.

Membership

Our membership year runs from 1st April, but as there is no longer an annual subscription, we have renewed your membership. Please let me know if you no longer wish to be a member, and I’ll delete you from our records.

Although there’s no subscription, we’d still appreciate any donations you might feel able to make. Most of our project work is covered by grants, and we keep our overheads to a minimum, but we still need to pay for insurance, web hosting, and accounting. We have a facility to accept donations online – it’s very simple, just visit: http://bit.do/tbidonation
Alternatively, you can send a cheque (made out to Transition Black Isle) to the address below, make a bank transfer or set up a standing order– please put your name as the reference for the payment so we know who it’s come from!

Sort Code: 08-92-99                        Account Number: 65499368

Subscriptions were previously £10 for full & associate members over 16, and £5 for those under 16, retired, or not working.

Full members (who can vote at general meetings) have to be over 16, and living or operating on the Black Isle. If that isn’t you, you can still be a junior member (aged 16 or less) or an associate member (living and operating elsewhere).

Being a member of TBI means we will keep you informed about all the activities we organise. Members get the opportunity to help set our priorities, and to vote for trustees at our annual general meeting. The more members we have, the greater our credibility in applying for funding, and in influencing government and local authority policy.

Finally
Finally, thanks for your involvement with Transition Black Isle. We hope to see you at some of our events in the coming year; keep an eye on the newsletter and website for details!

Best wishes,

Alaine Macdonald

Membership Secretary

membership@transitionblackisle.org
6 Willow Court, Conon Bridge, IV7 8FF

APPENDIX

Your personal data

This is the information we hold about you. Please let me know if any of it is incorrect.

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

Full/ associate member:

Gift aid:

Interests

Food and growing

Communications

Energy

Reskilling

Inner Transition

Travel

Other

